
January 18, 1983 VLBARR^MEMOl^rTM 
Minutes of the VLBA recorder group te lecon meeting held 18 Jan 83 a t 1430 EST. 
Attendees: J.C. Webber - Haystack 

A.R. Whitney - Haystack 
A.E.E. Rogers - Haystack 
R. Lacasse - NRAO 
R. E s c o f f i e r - NRAO 
K. Kellermann - NRAO 
M. B a l l i s t e r - NRAO 
H. Hvatum - NRAO 
C. Walker - NRAO 
B. Clark - NRAO 
M. Ewing - Caltech 
D. Jones - Caltech 
A. Yen - Toronto 

The meeting s t a r t e d a review of var ious developments in VLBI recording. 
Logitudinal Recorder: 

John Webber reported t h a t considerable progress has been made in the development of 
a narrow t rack width (AO im) head f o r the Honeywell MK I I I recorder . Heads have been made 
by combining the Matsushita "gapped bar" with the conventional cons t ruc t ion techniques a t 
Honeywell. Some of these prototype heads have achieved both s u f f i c i e n t l y accu ra t e t r a c k 
placement as well as e l e c t r i c a l performance as good as the VCR heads. A demonstration of 
a prototype of the MK I I I dens i ty enhancement i s planned within the next few months. 
VCR recorders : 

Ray Esco f f i e r reported t h a t he w i l l t e s t a number of VCR machines i n h i s development 
of a 12-Mbit/sec prototype recorde r . Among the recorders t o be t e s t e d a r e t h e PV 1370 
consumer product, a commercial grade VCR, a pro t ab le VCR and a 4-head VCR. The 4-head VCR 
may be ab le to support 2 12 Mbit channels. 

Alan Yen r epo r t s t h a t the Betamax VCR gives a b e t t e r eye pa t t e rn and wider bandwidth. 
Ken Kellermann suggested t h a t Ray should add the Betamax to h i s l i s t . 
Recorcfcr r e p o r t : 

He in Hvatum emphasized t h a t the recorder group should prepare a report by June 83 with 
a f i r s t d r a f t in March. Alan Rogers should take the r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r ge t t i ng the report 
assembled. The r epo r t should include block diagrams, specifications and interface definitions 
a long w i t h a c o s t e s t i m a t e . Marty Ewing sugges ted t h a t we a l l s t a r t working on the 
p layback/cor re la tor i n t e r f a c e r i g h t away so t ha t we can discuss concrete wr i t t en proposals 
a t our next meeting. Ken Kellermann emphasised t h a t t he r e p o r t should a l s o c o n t a i n a 
schedule. 

Burst mode: 
Alan Rogers ra i sed the sub jec t of burs t mode and suggested t ha t the 800 MHz bandwidth 

(proposed f o r the new I . F . processor - video conversion scheme) could be stored in memory 
as frame packets and d i s t r i b u t e d to the ava i l ab le recording channels. Alan Yen r e p o r t e d 
t h a t the Canadians a r e d iscuss ing a burs t mode with 20:1 duty cyc le . 


